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NOTICE TO ATTORNEYS 
 

TELEPHONIC HEARING PROCEDURE 
 
Effective January 2, 2008, the Superior Court of California, County of San Diego, will 
implement a new telephonic hearing procedure that will allow attorneys to appear 
telephonically in civil, unlawful detainer and probate cases as provided for in the 
California Rules of Court (“CRC”), rule 3.670.  
 
In accordance with the provisions of CRC 3.670(i), the court has entered into a contract 
with CourtCall, LLC, as the designated provider of teleconferencing services for court 
appearances.  A party that intends to appear telephonically for a hearing listed in the rule 
must provide notice as specified in CRC 3.670(g).  The party must also arrange the 
appearance with CourtCall, including following any notice requirements and payment of 
fees as required by CourtCall.   
 
All telephonic appearances will be made during the court’s regular calendars through the 
services provided by CourtCall.  The court may deny a request to appear telephonically 
and require the parties to appear in person pursuant to CRC 3.670(h). 
 
For more information about making telephonic appearances, please call the CourtCall 
Program Administrator at (888) 882-6878.  
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